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	untitled10: New Species Named After PVAMU Plant Researcher
	untitled2: The lichen in Sri Lanka is named after pioneering botanist Aruna D. Weerasooriya.
	untitled5: Date:February 13, 2020
	untitled13: PRAIRIE VIEW, Texas - Members of the International Code of Botanical Nomenclature (ICBN), which is a set of rules and recommendations for the formal names given to plants worldwide, surprised Prairie View A&M University Research Scientist Aruna D. Weerasooriya, Ph.D., by naming a newly-discovered lichen in his honor.

The plant’s official full name is Allographa weerasooriyana.  Lichens are a complex life form that is a symbiotic partnership of two separate organisms, a fungus and an alga.

“I was very surprised to learn about it.  It is an honor, not just an honor for me, but for Prairie View A&M and our research.  We have a lot of great research projects underway dealing with plants, including medicinal studies of CBD and cannabis,” Weerasooriya said.

This is the first time a PVAMU faculty member has been award such an honor.

Weerasooriya collected the lichen in a high elevation tea plantation in the Sabaragamuwa mountain range of island nation of Sri Lanka. ICBN named the plant name after him in honor of his contribution to the botanical research in the Asian region.

Weerasooriya grew up in Sri Lanka, and throughout his professional career, he has explored plants across Asia, parts of Africa, and Australia.

Some additional career highlights include:
• Discovering 26 plant species (so far);
• In Asia alone, conducting botanical exploration, identification, and documentation of plants in Sri Lanka, India, Burma, Andaman Islands, Thailand, Vietnam, Laos, Cambodia, China, Malaysia, and Indonesia;
• Having his image placed on a postage stamp in Thailand because of a new plant species he discovered there.

The discovery of the Weerasooriyana species appears in the latest issue of the journal “The Lichenologist,” published by Cambridge University Press.

Read the full store here.
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